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21 April 2022
Hello neighbors
Just a reminder that SRCA’s Spring Clean-up is this Saturday (23 April), 9am until noon. We will meet both at the island on Ft. Worth Avenue and on the median strip at Fort Williams Parkway and Fort Worth Avenue. You don’t have to stay the entire time – all help is welcome!  Remember to bring gloves, a spade, yard waste container or trash bag (to bring back home with you).
In other news, we have learned that on Saturday, 30 April, there will be a “Prescription for Danger” event to collect all unused and expired medications. You may drop off such medications at either the Alexandria Police Department at 2003 Mill Road or the George Washington Masonic Temple, 101 Callahan Drive.
Also, the League of Women voters has provided the following non-partisan voting information: There will be a Democratic Primary on June 21, early voting begins on May 6.  There will be a Republican Convention on May 21; more information is available at the Republican Party at www.alexgop.org. If you need to register to vote or update your registration, the League can provide you a QR code to make this easy to do; contact them at lwvarlingtonva@gmail.com.
Finally, in our last newsletter, we reported that the City’s Transportation Engineering Services (T&ES) had approved modifying the “no turn on red” sign on eastbound Seminary Road at St. Stephens Road to include “when pedestrians are present.” Now the City has put a hold on this modification until it reviews City-wide any consideration of adding “when pedestrians are present” to “no turn on red” signs. When contacted today to request an explanation for this decision, Ms. Hillary Orr (Deputy Director of T&ES) sent the following response: 
“At the Traffic and Parking Board meeting, there was further discussion about No Right on Reds as a policy.  The Board requested that staff look into our criteria and consider time-based restrictions at some locations rather than simply adding “when pedestrians are present”.    There is an element of enforcement that goes along with the signs we place, so staff is looking into this and coordinating with the Police Department.   Because we are looking at this more holistically, at the direction of the Board, we are not currently reversing any of the existing signs at this time. We thank you for your patience while we work on a policy that keeps our roads safe for all users.”
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